Dear Pastor and Church

Greetings in Christ most precious name. I thank the Lord for giving me a
privilege to lead the work of the Lord here in BBC, Pilar. Thank you very much for
your prayer and support. Year 2022, is a blessing for me to be part of your Church as
a missionary here in the Philippines. I thank the Lord for this blessing. I'm asking an
apology for not giving a monthly report ... sorry... Thank you for the members of
Shalom Baptist Church for sharing the gift for children's ministry. Thank you Pastor
Wee , Brother Robert and church for your big heart to help .God bless you more.

In Christ,

Pastor Ronnie Gabarda



